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Canadian  Standards  Association

5060 Spectrum Way, Mississauga, Ontario  L4W 5N6

January 6, 2006

Proposed Development of CSA-Z462, a New Standard on Workplace Electrical Safety

Every year there are hundreds of electrical contact accidents in workplaces across Canada – many resulting in serious injury or a fatality. These often involve maintenance personnel who may not be aware of proper safety practices around live electrical equipment or were a result of short-cuts being taken will trying to troubleshoot machinery power supplies. Unfortunately, at this time, there is no general standard on workplace electrical safety recognized across Canada. Therefore, in order to address these common workplace hazards, CSA is proposing that we adopt (adapt) the NFPA 70E Standard on Workplace Electrical Safety and publish it as a National Standard of Canada (to be designated: CSA-Z462). By adopting the established NFPA standard, we would be harmonizing electrical safety practices in Canada with that of the U.S. while referencing specific requirements in the Canadian Electrical Code and other well-recognized CSA safety standards.

It is important to begin work now on this project as the NFPA 70E Standard has become popular across North America. It will eventually become the de facto standard in this subject area across Canada. Yet it does not reference the Canadian Electrical Code, the Control of Hazardous Energy Standard (Z460), or the Canadian live electrical work standards (ULC). In order to properly establish this standard as a Canadian National Standard and link it into existing Canadian standards, CSA plans develop a standard based on NFPA 70E with Canadian references.

In order to begin work on this new standard, a new Technical Committee will have to be formed. This TC will be made up of members from the OHS Machinery Standards committees, the Canadian Electrical Code committees, liaison persons from NFPA, and other experts representing industrial electrical system manufacturers, electrical personal protective equipment, regulatory authorities, IBEW, and industrial safety organizations. We will also need to raise approximately $50K - $60K in order to cover the costs of development, translation, and production of this new standard. It is proposed that these funds be raised from the private sector (eg, electrical equipment manufacturers, and protective apparel manufacturers).

If funding and support are received over the next two months, we should be able to begin this project in May or June of this year. Projected completion of a consensus document would be year-end 2007. If all goes well, the new Z462 Standard could be published in June, 2008.

Dave Shanahan,

Standards Project Manager
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